

President: Daiva Ceicys 4476 5547 Vice President: Wendy Moir 4455 4468 Secretary: Robyn Sammons 4471 3392

Treasurer: Marilyn Kellett

Publicity Officer: Jean Watson 0408525285

August 2017 SCCQ Newsletter No.134

Next Meeting: 11 October 2017, 10 for 10.30 a.m. Venue: Uniting Church Hall, Page St, Moruya

Host: Batemans Bay Patchworkers

Do you have any items of interest you would like to share with your fellow Guild members? Would you like to receive our Newsletter via email? Please email to sccq.editor@gmail.com.

Daiva's message

It was a great pleasure at the last meeting to say hello to some members from Braidwood and Bungendore. Apart for the social visit, they came to promote the fabulous Braidwood event on the last weekend in November – The Airing of the Quilts. This coincides with the Bungendore quilt show. I would encourage members to try to get to these events, they are always well worth a visit. Lisa Walton will be conducting workshops at the Braidwood event. If you want more information, please see the SCCQ webpage.

We took time at the last meeting to remember June Fairall who was an active member of both Batemans Bay Quilters and Night Owls. She was also a prominent feature of SCCQ meetings as she ran the trading table. She will be missed by all who knew her. But thanks go to Margaret Herzog for agreeing to take over as Convenor of the trading table.

The AGM and elections were conducted in August and all positions were filled. Thanks to Nola Helmore for the excellent job she has done as Treasurer for the last three years and thanks to Marilyn Kellett for agreeing (with a bit of arm twisting) to take over the task at the last minute.

We look forward to another productive and creative year.

News from the Groups

Batemans Bay Patchworkers and Quilters

Attendances have been lower over this winter period with members travelling, doing "Granny" duties or not being well, however our membership is approximately 50. We have welcomed new members and said our farewells to others who have moved or died, June Fairall being our latest member mourned.

We have enjoyed:

- The travelling suitcase
- Completing and distributing charity quilts
- In house workshops
- Our challenge for the year "homes"
- We look forward to our trip to Canberra tomorrow for the quilt show
- And Julie Wood workshop o Superior threads during this month

If noise is any indication, we have a happy group. Margaret Foster, President

Braidwood Quilters

In attendance at the meeting, verbal report.

Bungendore Quilters

Bungendore Quilters is a smallish group with 28 members at the end of June, from Bungendore and a wider area. We enjoy Sew and Chat days on the 2nd Tuesday and 2nd Saturday of every month, and alternate months on the 4th Wednesday evening. We are currently finishing of turning our last year's Challenge Quilt tops into finished quilts, which will then be given to aged care, and other charities. Now the planning starts in earnest for our exhibition at the end of November, held the same weekend as Braidwood's Quilt weekend. We feel the 2 exhibitions complement each other, and bring many visitors to our local area."

Cygnets

In attendance at the meeting, verbal report.

Night Owls

We held our AGM yesterday and Julie Criss is the new President of Night Owls: her quilting and organisational skills will be sure to result in many exciting new projects for Night Owl members.

As you know from the last Newsletter, June Fairall died last month. June was a much loved and very talented member of both Batemans Bay Patchwork and Quilters and Night Owls as well as an asset to SCCQ. She is sadly missed..

Nowra Quilters

In attendance at the meeting, verbal report.

Out of the Blocks

In attendance at the meeting, verbal report.

AGE ACTIVATED ATTENTION DEFICIT DISORDER – This is how it manifests:

This amusing article was sent by Robyn Sammons, SCCQ Secretary. You may have stumbled upon this article doing the rounds on the internet. There is now a video and a link to this can be found at the end of the article.

I decide to water my garden. As I turn on the hose in the driveway, I look over at my car and decide it needs washing. As I start toward the garage, I notice mail on the porch table that I brought up from the mail box earlier. I decide to go through the mail before I wash the car. .I lay my car keys on the table, put the junk mail in the garbage can under the table, and notice that the can is full. So, I decide to put the bills back on the table and take out the garbage first. But then I think, since I'm going to be near the mailbox when I take

out the garbage anyway, I may as well pay the bills first. My extra cheques are in my desk in the study, so I go inside the house to my desk where I find the can of Coke I'd been drinking. I'm going to look for my cheque book, but first I need to push the Coke aside so that I don't accidentally knock it over. The Coke is getting warm, and I decide to put it in the refrigerator to keep it cold. As I head toward the kitchen with the Coke, a vase of flowers on the counter catches my eye – they need water. I put the Coke on the counter and discover my reading glasses that I've been searching for all morning. I decide I better put them back on my desk, but first I'm going to water the flowers. I set the glasses back down on the counter, fill a container with water and suddenly spot the TV remote. Someone left it on the kitchen table. I realise that tonight when we go to watch TV, I'll be looking for the remote, but I won't remember that it's on the kitchen table, so I decide to put it back in the den where it belongs, but first I'll water the flowers. I pour some water in the flowers, but quite a bit of it spills on the floor. So, I set the remote back on the table, get some towels and wipe up the spill. Then, I head down the hall trying to remember what I was planning to do.

At the end of the day:

the car isn't washed the bills aren't paid there is a warm can of Coke sitting on the counter the flowers don't have enough water there is still only one cheque in my cheque book I can't find my glasses and I don't remember what I did with the car keys.

Then, when I try to figure out why nothing got done today, I'm really baffled because I know I was busy all the damn day, and I'm really tired. I realise this is a serious problem, and I'll try to get some help for it, but first I'll check my e-mail......

Don't laugh - if this isn't you yet, your day is coming

Video link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6oHBG3ABUJU

SCCQ HOSTESS ROSTER

Year	Date	Group	
2017	Wednesday 11 th October	Batemans Bay	
	Wednesday 13 th December	Quaama-Cobargo and Frayed Edges	

June SCCQ Meeting Minutes – see attached

June Treasurer's Report – see attached

Club Events

Is your club holding an event? Please contact the SCCQ Publicity Officer for inclusion in the SCCQ Newsletter and in the events section of the SCCQ Web page.

Club	Event	Date	Where	Notes
Candello	Bi-annual Candelo Craft Group's Friendship Day	Monday 4th September 2017	Catholic Church Hall, Candelo	Our theme this spring is "Show Your Creation", and morning tea, light lunch will be catered for, and an interesting raffle will follow our show and tell about "Your Creation".
				Enquiries to Susan Ph: 6495770, or 0439587770 or email suegarry2@bigpond.com
Dalmeny	Dalmeny Quilters Exhibition and Sale	30 September – October 1 2017	Narooma Sport and Leisure Centre	See attached Flyer
Quaama/Cobargo	Quaama/Cobargo Quilters Friendship Day	Monday October 16 2017	School of Arts Hall, Bermagui Road, Cobargo	See attached Flyer
Braidwood Quilters	Braidwood Airing of the Quilts	25 &26 November 2017	Braidwood	See: http://braidwoodquiltevent.org.au/
Bungendore	Bungendore Quilt Show	25 &26 November 2017	Bungendore	1
Quilters				See:
				https://www.bungendorequilters.com.au/exhibition-c1cuz



Trading Table

Contributions of fabrics, patterns, sewing notions etc. are always welcome.

All you wonderful cooks out there, how about a pot or two of chutney or jam, or even a batch of scones, biscuits or cakes.

The gardeners could furnish the table with pots of seedlings or produce. Any items would be most welcome.

10% of the selling price goes to SCCQ - balance to seller. Items to be priced and marked with seller's name.

Want to know more? Contact: Margaret Herzog. Phone: 44712849



Quilt Appraisal

To have a quilt appraised, fill in a quilt appraisal application form found on the SCCQ web site: http://www.southcoastcountryquilters.com/forms.html and have four photographs of the quilt: Two of the whole quilt, two of a section and a close up to show detail.

Please send the form to the Appraisal Coordinator:

Debbie Adam, Appraisal Coordinator

C/- SCCQ, PO Box 828, Batemans Bay NSW 2536 (at least one week before the meeting)

or telephone: 44722418

Valuations cost \$15.00 per member

Do you need to contact the SCCQ? There are several ways you can do that:

- Contact a Committee member using the phone numbers at the top of this Newsletter.
- Email the Editor of this Newsletter (scccq.editor@gmail.com).
- If you need to post items, send to the SCCQ Secretary, PO Box 828 Batemans Bay, NSW 2536
- Visit the SCCQ web site (<u>www.southcoastquilters.com</u>)

August SCCQ Show and Share





















